

Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SA&CL)

Monday, Sep 16, 2019

3:30pm

University Center - 233

Members present: David Young (Chair), Renee Lamphere, Laura Hess, Matthew Hassett, Thomas Crowe-Allbritton, Amy Williams, Kevin Freeman, Wendy Miller

Members absent: Cynthia Miecznikowski, Lisa Schaeffer

Also attending were: Cynthia Oxendine (Asst. VC Student Affairs)

Recording Secretary: Renee Lamphere

Order of Business

A. Call to Order

B. Approval of the August 2019 minutes--Approved

C. Adoption of the Agenda—Approved

D. Reports

1. Chair

a. Discussion about adding sidewalks to the apartments behind Food Lion – would need to communicate with town council about working with the Department of Transportation.

b. Discussion of student complaints of being late because of being held up in traffic on Prospect Road. SGA President Thomas Crow-Allbritton said from his perspective, he has not seen this as problematic for students.

2. Chair, Student Publications Board

a. First meeting for semester is October 22nd, either 3p or 3:30p.

b. Jenny Teague taking over for Auroch's publication.

c. SGA Representative needed on Student Publications Board. SGA President said he would try sending the chair of the Public Relations Committee

3. Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs

a. No Report

4. President Student Government Association

- a. **Just installed Senator at Larges – now have 26 senators in the senate (full amount is 29).**
- b. **Working to help out non-traditional students. One thing that has come up is daycare for these students. Will be exploring this further**

E. Old Business

- a. **SGA still discussing the print cost reduction resolution passed through the SGA. Was concern about printing not rolling over for previous semester but it appears that funds have rolled over so there is no issue there. Part of the print reduction act is that instructors should allow for electronic submission of documents. Discussed what the potential drawbacks/concerns would be from faculty. Questions about what our peer institutions are doing in terms of printing. Wendy Miller researched 7 of our peer institutions and they appear to be doing similar things that we are doing at UNCP. Discussed the pedagogical reasons for print copies. Laura Hess discussed about WEPA printing problems in the library, and how if there are problems it does not go through DoIT, it goes through WEPA, and their customer service is only available Monday-Friday 8a-5p, so students & staff are not able to get customer service help on nights and weekends.**
- b. **Interpersonal Violence Statement – We are going to research what other UNC system schools are doing in terms of this type of statement in their syllabi.**
- c. **Football helmets – All helmets exceed concussion standards. Option is available for excess protection, but that is on their own dime. Helmets they are assigned meet standards.**

F. New Business

- a.

G. Announcements

- a. **Digital or hard files are needed at the library for all student publications. Amy Williams will reach out to June Power to work on this moving forward.**
- b. **Next SACL Meeting is October 21st @ 3:30p**

H. Adjournment (4:17pm)